



College Baseball Advisors
August 6, 2025
Dear College Baseball Advisors:

My name is Matt Schommer.  I had the privilege of coaching Tucker Nygaard for the 2023 and 2024 baseball seasons.  From the first practice, Tucker came in with an eagerness to learn.  He was excited and worked hard, and that dedication and enthusiasm has continued to today.  Tucker puts in more hours off the field than on, and it shows.  Over the two years I was his coach, he grew a tremendous amount in baseball.  This past year I had the opportunity to watch him at the high school level and his skills continue to improve.

Equally important is Tucker’s attitude toward his fellow teammates and the game. In the dugout, he lifted his team with his smile and positive attitude.  He was always a kind and supportive teammate.  I never heard him say a negative word, and he always responded to my coaching with “yes coach.” 

Tucker was one of the most coachable players I had the privilege of having on my team in my 10 plus years of coaching. He would be an asset to any program.


Sincerely,
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Matt Schommer
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